
Board of Health Minutes 

June 5, 2018 

 

The meeting opened at 7:15 with Ms. Amodei, Ms. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present. 

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment. 

The minutes of the meeting for May 15, 2018 were approved as amended. 

The minutes of the meeting for May 22, 2018 were approved as written. 

 

22 Bear Hill Street; Lot 2 

The water test results met all acceptable parameters.   

The septic system is designed for 4 bedrooms and the building plans showed a 4 bedroom 

home. 

The Board signed the building permit application. 

26 Bear Hill; Lot 3 

The water test results met all acceptable parameters. 

The septic system is designed for 4 bedrooms; the building plans showed a 3 bedroom home.  

The owners will have enough gallons left over to add an additional bedroom in the future. 

The Board signed the building permit application. 

49 Chapman Street; Lot 16 

The water test results showed an elevated level of arsenic.  The septic system is designed for 4 

bedrooms and the building plans showed a 4 bedroom home.   

 A filtering system and a deed restriction will be required before occupancy is granted. 

 

Trash and Recycling Proposed Contract 

The Board discussed new residents subscribing to the curbside program.   They may join in the 

middle of the quarter but they will have to pay for the whole quarter or wait until the next 

quarter begins. 

The Town Administrator asked us to get 3 bids for financing the trash and recycling containers.  

We will contract 2 from the state contract list and one from Shaw and Sons. 

We will need a revolving account set up for payments.  An article will be placed on the Special 

Town Meeting warrant in the fall. 



4.13 Contaminated Materials will be changed to Hot Materials.  This refers to contaminated 

loads that are flagged for radio activity at the disposal site.   Town will pay an hourly rate to 

clean it up. 

The fuel charge will have a figure stating not to exceed. 

Both the Fire and Police Departments will receive a recycling bin each. Fire will use a 4 yd. 

dumpster located at the police department for their trash disposal. 

The Town hall will receive a trash and recycling bin and they will put both out weekly curbside. 

The highway department will receive a 4 yd. dumpster and a recycling bin located at their 

facility at 589 Pleasant Street. 

Shaw’s continues to work on a bulky collection list with prices for pickup and disposal.  The 

collection of bulky items is open to the whole town irregardless on if they are a subscriber or 

not.  They will pay the hauler directly. 

Over flow bags will be paid monthly to the trash hauler .  It will be based on how many sold, not 

how many put out.  Board of Health will phone the number into hauler.  Hauler will be paid 

$2.50 per bag. 

The Board will apply for another grant for $500.00 to be used in the next fiscal year.  We just 

have to have the Town Administrator update the “buy recycle” policy memo and send to all 

department.   

The grant for $500.00 this year will be used to purchase supplies for the signing up for curbside 

program and a sandwich board and posters to be used for announcements. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

 

 

 


